Town of New Lebanon

Resolution #12, 2023
Resolution Declaring Music In The Park The “Doug Banker Memorial Music In The Park Concert Series”
February 14, 2023
At the Regular Monthly Meeting of the New Lebanon Town Board, held at the New Lebanon Town Hall, 14755 NYS Route 22, New Lebanon, New York, duly called and held on the 14th day of February 2023, the following Resolution was proposed and seconded:

Resolution by Supervisor Houghtling
Seconded by Councilmember Trainor
Declaring Music in The Park the “Doug Banker Memorial Music in The Park Concert Series”
WHEREAS, Doug Banker helped found the New Lebanon Music Concert Series; and  
WHEREAS, Doug Banker invested much of his time & effort to create, build, and sustain a successful Music in The Park Concert Series; and
WHEREAS, the Town of New Lebanon suffered a tragic loss when Doug Banker passed away in 2022;
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, the Town of New Lebanon will memorialize Music in the Park to Doug Banker by naming it the “Doug Banker Memorial Music in The Park Concert Series” and holding it in his honor every year.
Upon the question of the foregoing Resolution, the following Town Board Members voted “Aye” or “Nay” for said Resolution:

Roll Call Vote:


Councilmember Britt Buckenroth      

Aye
Councilmember Deborah Gordon


Aye

Supervisor Tistrya Houghtling


Aye
Councilmember John Trainor


Aye

Councilmember Marianna Anthonisen

Aye
The Resolution, having been approved by a majority vote of the Town Board, was declared duly adopted by the Supervisor of the Town of New Lebanon.

Dated: February 14, 2023
Marcie Robertson
New Lebanon Town Clerk
